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  GURU NANAK COLLEGE, DHANBAD 
 

A meeting of the Guru Nanak College Governing Council was held today the 8th of 
December, 2019 at 12.30 P.M. in the women’s wing premises of the college. Sardar R. S. 
Chahal, President,   was in the chair. The following members were present: 

 
1) Sardar R. S. Chahal    - President (in the chair) 
2) Sardar Diljaun Singh Grewal - Secretary  
3) Sardar Tejpal Singh    - President, G.P.C. 
4) Sardar Inderjeet Singh   - Gen. Secretary, G.P.C.   
5) Sardar Jagjit Singh sandhu  - Member 
6) Prof. P. Shekhar   - Principal 
7) Dr. Sanjay Prasad   - T.R. 

Proceedings: 
 

1. The proceedings of the previous meeting dated 27th of August 2019 were read, and 

confirmed. 

2. Issues arising out of the previous meetings: 

(a) It was informed by the principal that all five teachers appointed by the 

Governing Council vide its resolution no. 7 dated 27th August 2019 on the 

recommendation of the Selection Committees have joined the college as Asst. 

Professors. 

Also, the five teachers appointed in 2018 have been given extension for 

another eleven months as per resolution no. 5 of the Governing Council 

meeting dated 27th August 2019. 

(b) It was informed by the principal that Ms. Nushrat Parween has joined the 

College as the College Librarian at Bhuda campus as per resolution no. 6 of the 

Governing Council meeting dated 27th August 2019 on probation for a period 

of one year. 

3. Regarding Sri Prabhat Kumar’s case it was informed by the Secretary and the 

Principal that the “Order” of the Vice Chancellor had been challenged by the College 

represented by the Secretary in Hon’ble High Court of Jharkhand at Ranchi. Also, 

prayer was made that the “order” of the Vice Chancellor, BBMK University, Dhanbad 

be stayed till a final decision is taken by the Hon’ble Court. 
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Sri Prabhat Kumar, who came to the College several times for joining has been denied 

permission to join the College till such time as the matter was pending in the Hon’ble 

High Court of Jharkhand. 

  

4. (a) It was decided to have three more lectures under the banner of “Guru Nanak Dev 

lecture series”  during the Golden Jubilee year: 

1. “Career in Defence” by Colonel Harpal Singh Grerwal, Fort William Kolkata. 

2. “Computer Science ” by Dr. D. Ramesh, IIT ISM, Dhanbad  and  

3. “Environmental issues” by Prof. Gurdip Singh Professor HAG, and Ex. V.C. , 

Vinoba Bhave University, Hazaribag. 

during the months of January/February 2020. 

b) It was decided to have the following two functions in the first half of February 

2020 by way of conclusion of the Golden Jubilee celebrations of the college. 

The two functions would be known as “Epilogue to Nostalgia”. 

(i) An open air lyrical play on “Heer Ranjha” and  

(ii) A “Music and dance evening” having songs and dances of various states 

and folk cultures of India. 

The amount of money for the above functions was sanctioned by the 

Governing Council. 

 

5. The Principal informed that the preparation for assessment and accreditation of the 

College for second cycle was underway. It was expected that IIQA would be sent on-

line to NAAC latest by the end of April 2020; and the last (fourth) AQAR would be 

submitted before 15th February 2020. 

The proposal for repair, construction, maintenance e.g. white-washing and colouring 

etc of the (a) Vocational Studies building and (b) Bhuda Building was approved and 

financial sanction for the same was given. The Secretary and the Principal were 

authorized to get things done in consultation with the President. 

    Also, it was decided to get two toilets constructed on both sides of the S.J.S. Grewal 

Auditorium – one for ladies and the other for men. 
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Also, it was decided to get a dining area created/constructed just opposite the 

Auditorium with raised platform in it covered by sheets. 

.   

Also, it was decided to make the college library a fully automated one and digital. It 

was decided to purchase books worth five lakhs for the Library. 

It was expected that NAAC assessment for second cycle would be completed by the 

end of August/September 2020. 

6. Miscellaneous: 

(a) It was decided to open an Account in the Allahabad Bank in the name of “ GNC 

Intermediate Teaching Fund” to be operated by any two of the  (1) Secretary 

(compulsory) (2) either President and (3) or  Sardar J. S. Sandhu 

(b)  As the College had stopped teaching B.Ed. since 2014, it was decided to dispose 

off the old records of B.Ed. by burning the papers, which have occupied a big hall 

as storage. 

There being no other matter to discuss, the meeting ended with a vote of thanks to the chair. 

 

 

  

                         (Diljaun Singh Grewal) 
            Secretary 


